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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 14, 2011

Conference Call

Attending:  Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, David Broom, Liz DuBois, Wendy Ekern, Kacie Luderus, Darcy Cinq Mars, Mary Van Verst , and Dorian Waller 

Call to Order

Steve called the meeting to order at 5:05 PM.

Secretary’s Report

Mary reported that our last meeting was a conference call in February.  For the February meeting, she and others were in transit; no one took formal minutes.  Steve asked committee chairs to prepare reports and send to him.  Mary prepared a summary of the International Committee’s plans for the International Symposium in March.  That report was sent to the board by Steve on April 13.

Treasurer’s Report

Dave reported that our chapter has $4,452 in savings and $560 in checking.  There may be another obligation for AV equipment at the U.W.  Liz said that Julie in Sandra’s office will forward the invoice, if there is one.  Dave said that the chapter received its rebate check this month, about $740.00, which is roughly the same amount each year, historically.  The annual rebate is based on the number of members in the chapter.

President’s Report

Public Service Recognition Event:  Steve stated his regret that we will not have a Public Service Recognition event this year.  There had been only one nomination, a student, which “was nice,” but the person self-nominated and no letter of recommendation followed.

J. Paul brought up the potential tie with a Mariners game for awareness of public service.  Steve said he had favored the idea.  In the past, we had talked about the potential for a private reception in a suite, or a restaurant near the stadium.  Dave said that ISEU might be willing to partner in such a proposal.  J. Paul thinks that a proposal with the Mariners is “do-able.”  Wendy suggested that we clarify these details and other possibilities for May in 2012.

As a note of consideration regarding the Mariners, Mary offered that her office, the WA State Commission for National and Community Service, has worked for several years with the Mariners on a Salute to Volunteers Night.  Sales for this current year’s game were even lower than the previous two years.  We also learned that the Mariners were advertising for the night of the game with no mention of it having a “Salute to Volunteers” focus.

Wendy suggested that the Mariners may offer us a deal.  J. Paul offered that he could make contact soon and ask how to proceed for next year.

International Symposium: Steve thanked Mary for her work to organize and fulfill the plan to bring our colleagues from the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA) to Washington State.  Steve noted that the turnout at the Evans School was a bit disappointing, but that the content and the mix of people  were remarkable.

Mary thanked all the board members who helped with planning and implementation of the symposium, and also for the arrangement of meetings for our Japanese guests with public service administrators.

Steve asked Mary if she knew of updates on the health and welfare of our guests since their leave of WA State.  Mary said that our HAPSA colleagues who had visited us in March were safely back in Japan, but of course they were dealing with the new, devastating issues in their country.

Program Committee

Dorian reported that no programs are currently scheduled.  He asked if we could discuss the possibility of Marv Weidner (see e-mail sent by Steve on April 11).  Steve said that Marv is definitely interested in ASPA.  His arrangement for ASPA chapters is no speaker fee, but he requires transportation coverage.  Steve estimates that the cost would be a minimum of $1000 for travel, lodging, and per diem.  In Kansas City where Marv spoke, the chapter charged $45 for a breakfast meeting.  Marv also allows for one-on-one consultations with people in the audience, based on time.  Dorian thought that Marv would be a draw
.

J. Paul had a meeting yesterday with the Seattle Management Association (SMA).  SMA is very interested in us having an arrangement with Marv, and suggested Wed., Sept. 21, 2011.  Wendy thought that our higher education partners might want to be part of the event.  Dorian offered that the new director of the MPA Program at The Evergreen State College (TECC), Lee Lyttle, might show interest.

Dave mentioned that he spoke with Cheryle Broom about Marv, and was told that he is knowledgeable about performance measure initiatives.  Cheryle thought that he would be of interest locally.  People could come from the county’s performance measure group.  Dave said we’d need 50-60 people to make this work.  Dave asked J. Paul if there would be a charge for the room that SMA uses.  J. Paul replied that it would be about $300.  He suggested that we could get others to promote the event, while SMA and the Evergreen Chapter split the receipts, minus expenses.

A suggestion was made that maybe Marv could do two venues: one in Seattle and one at TECC.  Dave knows this is a business venture for Marv, so maybe he’d be interested in a morning session in Seattle, and an afternoon session in Olympia.

Dorian will approach Lee Lyttle at TECC next week about the possibility of Marv’s speaking visit.

Before this project can proceed, the Chapter must have a program coordinator (one or more Board members).

Steve remarked that the genesis for sending the editorial cartoon prior to this call was the reaction in Japan to the earthquake, tsunami, and nuclear meltdown, in contrast to looting that we saw in the US, after Hurricane Katrina, for example.  He and Sandra had discussed the impact of government when disasters occur, along with the current situation of our government’s seemingly inability to make decisions in congress or the state.

Sandra had proposed to Steve that the chapter should consider hosting a seminar for which people submit proposals and present papers or case studies.  This idea strikes Steve as timely.  He hasn’t seen many papers on this topic.  He’d want to keep it broadly based with practitioners as a hefty base of presenters.

Liz offered that she would be very interested in participating in this program event, as these are big concerns of hers.  Steve said that there’s nothing our board needs to do at this time.  Anyone who has questions can e-mail Steve or Liz.  J. Paul issued a reminder not to forget formally proposing the program using Dave’s form.

J. Paul brought up another program issue.  He said that some may know that a task force is looking at ASPA’s code of ethics.  There will be a working final draft by the next conference in Las Vegas.  J. Paul was asked to put a session together as a model before the next conference on the subject of ethics.  He talked with Wayne Barnett about his ideas, and if the board approves, a preview on this topic could be introduced as part of ASPA’s revision of the code.  Wayne is director, Office of Ethics and Elections, City of Seattle.

Dorian asked about how soon we should address this opportunity.  J. Paul answered, “soon,” in order to benefit others.  Dave suggested that Bill Grace would be a good contributor on ethics for chapters, or the Center for Ethical Leadership, which Bill used to direct.  J. Paul would like board approval to proceed.  He will reach out to Bill Grace.  Promotion for the event would be flyer.  Dave will send J. Paul an e-mail with some ideas.

Elections for Board Members

Steve reported that it is time for us to act on bringing in new board members and, if they wish, the re-election of current board members who have expiring terms.  Mary will send a copy of board members’ terms to Steve.  Dave stated that we normally have a small committee, which nominates a slate of board members that the board then approves.  Steve will send out a message to the chapter, and a request for a board member to chair the nominating committee.

Next Meeting

May 12, 2011 by conference call.  Details to be announced.

Steve thanked everyone on the call for their participation.

The meeting this evening was adjourned at 6:15 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst

�Did someone take responsibility to be the lead on this?
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